CONGREGATION BETH AARON

October 27-28

13 Cheshvan

LECH LECHA

Larry Rothwachs, Rabbi Pan Zian Fold Accietant Dahh Moishe B. Singer, President



Friday, October 27 Latest Candles: 5:40 p.m. Mincha/K. Shabbat: 5:45 p.m. MS Shabbat, October 28 Shacharit: 7:15 a.m. BM 8:00 a.m. SH 8:00 a.m. LL masks 8:45 a.m. MS 9:15 a.m. BM Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 10:00 a.m. Torah Tots: 10:00 a.m. Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m. BM Mincha: 5:35 p.m. MS Shkiah: 5:57 p.m. Maariv: 6:40 p.m. MS Havdalah: 6:49 p.m. Parent-Child Learning:	SCHEDULE: Week of October 29						
		Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thurs	Fri
		29	30	31	1	2	3
	Earliest Tallit	6:23	6:24	6:25	6:27	6:28	6:29
	Shacharit	6:30 SH 7:15 MS 8:00 BM 8:45 MS	6:13 SH 6:20 BM 7:05 BM 8:00 BM	6:14 SH 6:30 BM 7:15 BM 8:00 BM	6:16 SH 6:30 BM 7:15 BM 8:00 BM	6:17 SH 6:20 BM 7:05 BM 8:00 BM	6:18 SH 6:30 BM 7:15 BM 8:00 BM
	Mincha	1:45 BM					
	Mincha/ Maariv	5:35 MS	5:35 BM	5:35 BM	5:35 BM	5:35 BM	5:35 MS
	Maariv	8:00 BM 9:30 BM					
7:30 p.m.	KEY: MS = Main Shul BM = Beit Midrash SH = Social Hall LL = Lower Level						

MAZAL TOV TO

- Chavi & Rabbi Michael Fagin, on the birth of their daughter Elisheva Freida. Mazal Tov also to grandparents Arielle & Chanan Cohen and Miriam & Robert Fagin, and to great-grandparents Tzippi & Elliot Becker, Elaine Cohen, Judith & Allen Fagin, and Sally Baumel.
- Linda & Jay Goldmintz, on the birth of a granddaughter, born to their children Liana & Daniel Goldmintz of Riverdale.

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Dedications are sent out to the membership via email. For information or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.

This past week's Parnas Hayom sponsors were:

• Monday, 8 Cheshvan: Barbara & Alan Zelenetz, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Barbara's mother, Lili Rosner, Leah bat Shmuel Shmelka.

This week's Parnas Hayom sponsors are:

• Wednesday, 17 Cheshvan: Arlene & Arthur Eis, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Arlene's father, William T. Steinlauf, Treitel Zeev ben Baruch.

SECURITY AT BETH AARON

Both men and women are asked to consider volunteering for the security team. To join the team or ask any questions about the team, please reach out to Peter Gilbert or Mo-B Singer, or contact security@bethaaron.org. Your participation and vigilance are instrumental in helping to protect our families, friends, and fellow congregants.

We encourage everyone to stay vigilant and report any suspicious activity promptly to the police and our security team. Be alert as you come to and leave the shul, paying attention to people and vehicles, including those in motion. Please help us by not allowing strangers to "tailgate" and follow you in when you enter the building, or gain access as you leave. Please use only the front door for entry and exit.

> **CONGREGATION BETH AARON** 950 Queen Anne Road Teaneck, NJ

Office Phone: 201-836-6210 office@bethaaron.org

In-person office hours: Fridays, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

THE WEEK AHEAD

SHABBAT, OCTOBER 28

Halacha shiur: 7:35 a.m., Rabbi Duvie

Nachbar

Nach shiur: 8:20 a.m., Rabbi Rothwachs Daf Yomi shiur: 4:25 p.m., Kiddushin 76, Shuie Klavan. For questions, contact David Hes, dhes613@gmail.com. Women's parsha shiur: 4:25 p.m.,

Shulamis Hes

Shiur between Mincha and Maariv: Rabbi Rothwachs

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29

Tzurba Olami: 8:50 a.m., Lower Level, Rabbi Rothwachs

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 31

Shelly Mermelstein z"l Semichat Chaver Program: 8:30 p.m., Rabbi Feld, Main Shul. Laws of the seudah chabura, for men only

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 1

Tehillim Mechulak for women: 8:15 p.m., Lower Level, Aliza Fischman Masechet Sanhedrin shiur: 8:15 p.m., Main Shul, Rabbi Rothwachs.

WEEKDAY DAF YOMI

Monday-Thursday at 9:15 p.m. LL Book Room, with Rabbi Dovid Levy. Also on Zoom Meeting ID: 878 74906 117 Passcode: 001400

NIGHT SEDER FOR YOUNG PROFESSIONALS

Monday-Thursday at 9:00 p.m., Beit Midrash. In conjunction with YU, Masechet Gittin

DAF HASHAVUA

In the Beit Midrash

Tuesday and Thursday nights, at 8:55 p.m. Also on Zoom Meeting ID: 997 4153 396. Passcode: Daf

CIVIC ENGAGEMENT

The Teaneck Community Rabbanim invite you to "Get Involved: Engaging the Orthodox Community in Teaneck Civic Life," with Karen Lew Orgen and Yitz Stern this Sunday, October 29, at 8:00 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641 West Englewood Avenue.

Karen Lew Orgen is a current Teaneck Councilwoman and Yitz Stern served three terms on the Teaneck Township Council.

Thank you to the additional sponsors of the Challah Bake:

• Nechama & Stephen Pudell

Thank you to the additional sponsors of the Simchat Torah Kiddush:

- Chaim Frazer
- Nancy & Dennis Friedman
- Renee Harcsztark
- Felicia & Steven Hoenig
- Feige & Abe Leidner
- Ramona & Richie Wolpoe

This Sunday, October 29, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., in the Social Hall, the **Annette** Simmons Memorial Blood Drive will be held. Those 17 and older can donate blood; 16-year-olds may donate with parental permission. Reservations are requested, but walk-ins are welcome. To register, click HERE. All donors receive a Target \$5 gift card. For more information, contact Shulamis Hes, MeshaneMazal@gmail.com. Note that the Teaneck Volunteer Ambulance Corps (TVAC) is holding their Blood Drive in memory of Rabbi Stanley Fisch this Monday, October 30, from 3:00 to 8:00 p.m., at TVAC headquarters, 855 Windsor Road. Register for the TVAC Blood **Drive HERE.**

On Friday, November 3, the shul will host the **Shabbat Project**. Help your fellow Jews, right here in Teaneck! Invite Jews who are not Shomrei Shabbat to the Shabbat Project and show them the beauty of Shabbat. Candle lighting will be at 5:30 p.m., Kabbalat Shabbat and Maariv at 5:35 p.m., and dinner at 6:30 p.m. The cost is \$30 for adults, \$25 for children ages 4 to 10, and free for children 3 and under. Click HERE to register. For more information, contact RabbiJesseShore@gmail.com. The Shabbat Project is sponsored by Beth Aaron and the Jewish Learning Experience.

On Sunday, November 5, at 7:30 p.m., the Beth Aaron Sisterhood will hold its kickoff event, preserved flower arranging. Join **Sisterhood and local florist Sharone Bloom to make**

Shabbat elevator service schedule:

Friday: 5:40 p.m. to 6:55 p.m. Shabbat: 7:00 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. 1:30 p.m. to 2:15 p.m. 4:20 p.m. to 6:55 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up? Call the Eruv Hotline before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Teaneck Keylim Mikvah self-service hours:

Sunday-Thursday: 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Friday: 7:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Teaneck Mikvah usage is by appointment only. The appointment system closes 1.5 hours before opening. For an appointment, go to https://www.teaneckmikvah.com/ Appointment/ preserved flower arrangements. Real flowers have been specifically treated to last up to two years, with no watering required. Flowers, vases, and supplies will be provided. The cost is \$40 per person. Register HERE.

On Shabbat, November 11, the **Foundations Minyan**, in memory of Andy Dimond, 2"I, will meet. The Foundations Minyan will be joining the Youth Minyan at 9:15 a.m. in the Beit Midrash for Shacharit and then will move to the Social Hall for the Torah reading and Musaf. The minyan will be followed by a special hot Kiddush. The Minyan will be led by Rabbi Hayyim Angel and is open to everyone of all ages and backgrounds. The minyan offers an inspirational and dynamic tefillah experience, with insights into the Tefillot and Kriyat ha-Torah. For details and sponsorship opportunities, please see Foundations Minyan.

On Sunday, November 19, at 7:30 p.m., on Zoom, the **Sisterhood Book Club** will discuss *Shanda*, by Letty Cottin Pogrebin. Zoom link: https://ehmchealth.zoom.us/j/83798956113 Meeting ID: 837 9895 6113

BAT MITZVAH LEARNING PROGRAM

An experiential Sunday morning learning program is starting for Bat Mitzvah-aged girls (grades 5, 6, 7) and their mothers/ grandmothers. It will focus on incredible women, beginning with our matriarchs and continuing to modern day influential women. All learning levels are welcome, regardless of background.

Please sign up to reserve your spot by completing this form: CBA Bat Mitzvah Program. For more information and to reserve a spot, contact Tzippy Staum, tzipper75@verizon.net.

ANNOUNCEMENTS SPONSORSHIPS

To sponsor our weekly Shabbat announcements, please send your dedication, along with your check for \$54, to the shul office, or email office@bethaaron.org.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

The Programming Committee is looking for people to help with programming. Reach out to Aliza Fischman, vpp@bethaaron.org.

To volunteer for other projects, contact Moishe B. Singer, president@bethaaron.org. Thank you in advance.

SUMMER MISHNAH LEARNING WINNERS

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Summer Mishna learning program. We are happy to announce our contest winners: 3rd place, Avi-Gil Chaitovsky; 2nd place, Josh Dubin, and grand prize winner, Yehuda Sklarin.

MEN'S CLUB KIDDUSH

The Kiddush following davening in the Main Minyan is sponsored by:

 Tikva & Larry Yudkowitz, in honor of the hostages released from Gaza

MISSION TO ISRAEL

Rabbi Rothwachs and Shuie Klavan are representing the shul on an upcoming OU solidarity mission to Israel. Congregants can take part, from afar, by writing letters of encouragement, support, and chizzuk to the people they will visit in hospitals, homes, and communities. Unsealed handwritten letters should be dropped off at the shul by this Sunday morning, October 29, or emailed to rabbi@bethaaron.org. Click HERE for tips on writing letters.details.

Additionally, funds can be donated to the Rabbi's Discretionary Fund to buy supplies and provide much-needed assistance for Israel. Send checks to the office or make a donation online at www.bethaaron.org/rdf, indicating the donation is on behalf of Israel.

Thank you for your support.

BEIT MIDRASH LIBRARY

Volunteers are needed to help rearrange and relabel the seforim in the Beit Midrash this Sunday, October 29. Student volunteers will receive chesed hours. To volunteer, contact library@betharon.org.

If you have removed any seforim or books from the Beit Midrash or the Book Room, please return them by this Shabbat, Parshat Lech Lecha, October 28, so we can properly determine the spacing we need on the various shelves. If you left any books or seforim on the shelves by the entrance to the Beit Midrash as donations to the library, please notify Mitch First or Joshua Zakheim, library@betharon.org, before this Sunday, October 29, so they can be added to the shul's collections in their proper places.

COMMUNAL TEHILLIM STUDY

The RCBC has initiated a nightly program of communal Tehillim study. At 8:00 p.m. each night, from Motzaei Shabbat through Wednesday, a different RCBC rabbi will teach one perek of Tehillim live on Zoom for ten minutes, and the recording will be posted on a WhatsApp group. The Zoom meeting ID is 831 6931 5113 and the password is tehilim (please note spelling of password). Click HERE for the WhatsApp link. On Thursday nights, there will be an in-person gathering for Maariv, chizzuk, and Tehillim in a different RCBC shul each week. The chizzuk will be given by a different RCBC rabbi each week, usually not by the rabbi of that shul. Maariv will begin at 8:00 p.m., the chizzuk at 8:10 p.m., and Tehillim at 8:20 p.m.

YOUTH DEPARTMENT

The Youth Minyan will begin at 9:15 a.m. in the Beit Midrash.

Youth groups will begin at 9:30 a.m. and end at the conclusion of the Main Minyan. They will be held on the Lower Level. Parents, please pick up your children from groups before you go to Kiddush. Beginning next week, fifth graders will be joining the Youth Minyan once a month. Watch for details!

The **Torah Tots** program begins at 10:00 a.m. in the Mommy and Me room on the Lower Level. Please note that only children under the age of three, along with a parent or other responsible adult, are allowed. Please do not leave unaccompanied children, and please do not bring older siblings into the room. The program will be facilitated by a group leader, but parents must remain in the room with their children.

Parent-Child Learning is back! Join for another season of Parent-Child Learning on Motzaei Shabbat, with Torah, food, raffles, prizes, and fun! The first session is this Motzaei Shabbat, October 28, at 7:30 p.m. Thank you to this week's anonymous pizza sponsors, as well as Ruth & Elli Himelstein. Thank you to Gabrielle & Avi Silverberg who joined the Pizza Society. You, too, can become a Society member. To become a sponsor, please click HERE.

The Beth Aaron Youth Department, in partnerships with shuls and schools across the country, is raising money to send **care packages to the children of Southern Israel**. This money is going directly to Colel Chabad, which will be coordinating and delivering the packages. To donate, please click HERE.

YOUTH BIRTHDAY CLUB

The Beth Aaron Youth Birthday Club celebrates your child's birthday in Shabbat groups! Contribute \$36 to sponsor the weekly snack, or order and pick up cupcakes from Butterflake.

There will be a shout-out in the weekly announcements, and groups will sing "Happy Birthday" to your child.

To sign up, click HERE. After you register, the Youth Department will be in touch.

LOST AND FOUND

Chanani Sandler's beige raincoat was accidentally taken from shul. The name SANDLER is written on the label on the bottom right-hand corner (inside) of the raincoat. Contact Chanani Sandler, chanani.sandler@gmail.com.

COMMUNITY NEWS

This Sunday, October 29, from 3:00 to 5:30 p.m., at Votee Park, Teach NJ will hold **The Great Big Vote**, a day of fun and food. Early voting for the November 7 General Election will be held October 28 through November 5 at the Rodda Center adjacent to Votee Park Monday to Saturday, from 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. and Sunday from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

This Tuesday, October 31, the **Beit Midrash of Teaneck**, located at JCT/Heichal HaTorah, 70 Sterling Place, will offer its weekly shiurim for men and women. This week's Parsha shiur, from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m., will be given by **Rabbi Ari Zahtz** of Congregation Bnai Yeshurun. The Jewish History shiur, from 11:45 a.m. to 12:45 p.m., will feature **Dr. David Berger**, Dean of Bernard Revel School of Jewish History at Yeshiva University, giving a shiur entitled, "The Christian View of the Talmud and the Vikkuach ha-Ramban." Rabbi Angel's Nach shiur on Mondays and Wednesdays at noon is open to women. For details, contact BMTeaneck@gmail.com.

On Sunday, November 5, at Overpeck Park, beginning at 9:00 a.m., the annual **Dash for Dignity** will take place. This year's Dash is dedicated to Israel's fallen martyrs, fighting heroes, and the families living in Israel. All proceeds will go to providing clothing to families evacuated from the South and to the Israeli soldiers. Click HERE to donate.

On Sunday, November 5, at 8:00 p.m., on the Lower Level of Congregation Beth Aaron, **Boy Scout Troop 226 will hold an Open House**. Boys ages 10 to 17 and their parents are invited to learn about how the troop offers Shomer Shabbat camping, adventure, leadership skills and opportunities for chesed.

OU SPIRIT PARTNERS WITH BETH AARON



The weekly SPIRIT (Stimulating Program Initiative for Retirees that Inspires Thought) program focuses on timely topics that are of interest to those in the +60 demographic. SPIRIT attracts Retirees, Not-yet-Retirees, Baby Boomers, Empty Nesters, Sandwich Generation Parents, and Seniors. This Tuesday, October 31, at 12:00 p.m., the topic will be "Keeping Together From Afar: Coping Strategies for Highly Stressful Circumstances," presented by Dr. Naomi Baum, a psychologist who specializes in trauma and resilience and the mother of sons serving on active duty in the IDF. Click HERE for the Zoom link and to receive the recording following the program. To sign up, go to www.ou.org/spirit. For questions, contact Moishe B. Singer, president@ bethaaron.org.

For more information, contact scoutmaster Daniel Chazin, dchazin@aol.com.

On Motzaei Shabbat, November 11, at 8:00 p.m., at Shaarei Orah, The Sephardic Congregation of Teaneck, 1425 Essex Road, **Daniel Gross** will discuss his new book, "A Banker's Journey: How Edmond J. Safra Built a Global Financial Empire."

From November 12 to 30, the Jewish Federation of Northern New Jersey is holding an **Israeli Film Festival**, with both in-person and virtual screenings. For tickets and more information, click HERE.

Bergen County Support for IDF is collecting supplies that Israeli soldiers have requested. Supplies are being sent with individuals flying to Israel and are delivered directly to the soldiers in Israel. To help, shop on their Amazon registry by clicking HERE. If you prefer to source similar items locally, drop items off at 107 West Tryon Avenue, Sunday to Thursday, from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

SCHOOL OPEN HOUSES

The following school Open Houses have been cancelled:

- The Moriah School For more information, contact Ariella Lazaros, alazaros@ moriahschool.org.
- Rosenbaum Yeshiva of North Jersey (RYNJ) For more information, contact Debra Popowitz, welcome@rynj.org or 201-986-1414, ext. 338.
- Yavneh Academy For more information, contact Jennifer Hooper, jennifer.hooper@yavnehacademy.org or 201-262-8494, ext. 335,
- Yeshivat He'Atid For more information, contact Maya Dombroff, admissions@ yeshivatheatid.org or 201-374-2272, ext. 300.
- Yeshivat Noam For more information, contact Amanda Lipschik, Director of Admissions, 201-261-1919, ext. 287 or admissions@yeshivatnoam.org.

The following Open Houses are taking place:

- Motzaei Shabbat, October 28, at 8:00 p.m., at Ma'ayanot Yeshiva High School for Girls, 1650 Palisade Avenue, for prospective parents and students. Register at www.maayanot.org/openhouse.
- Sunday, October 29, at 9:00 a.m., **Torah Academy of Bergen County,** 1600 Queen Anne
 Road, for prospective parents and students.
 Register at tabc.org/openhouse.
- Tuesday, October 31, at 7:30 p.m., at **Ben Porat Yosef**, 243 East Frisch Court, Paramus. For more information, contact admissions@benporatyosef.org. Register at benporatyosef.org/openhouse2023.
- Sunday, November 12, at 7:00 p.m., at Naaleh High School for Girls, 10-10 Norma Avenue, Fair Lawn. The Open House is for 8th grade girls and their parents. For more information or to register, go to www.naalehhighschool.org/admissions or contact Shana Leben, Director of Admissions, sleben@naalehhighschool.org.

The Shabbat Project will be celebrated worldwide on the first Shabbat of November. Please join us Friday night, November 3, for an evening of inspiring prayer, a sumptuous dinner, divrei Torah, and song, abbat

We have one night to show the beauty of Shabbat to Jews who are not Shomrei Shabbat. Please partake in this mitzvalt: invite someone who will be uplifted by this event. A neighbor, A colleague, A friend.

Register at: https://www.bethaaron.org/ event/Shabbatproject23

> Sponsorships Available



EXPERIENCE SHABBAT LIKE NEVER BEFORE

Candle Lighting: 5:30 p.m. Prayer Service: 5:35 p.m. Dinner: 6:30 p.m.



Congregation Beth Aaron 950 Queen Anne Road Teaneck, NJ 07666



Friday, November 3, 2023

Cost: Adults \$30, Ages 4-10 \$25

For additional information, email: RabbijesseShore@gmail.com

Cosponsored by:













HTTPS://www.BETHAARON.ORG/EVENT/PCL2023

